ATTACHMENT 1

The following accomplishments of the Northeast Pasture Research and Extension Consortium provide the framework for continued progress and success:

The initial major Consortium action was to sponsor a grazing workshop designed to answer two questions: “What do we know?” and “What do we not know?”  This workshop, “Grazing in the Northeast:  Assessing Current Technologies, Research Directions, and Education Needs,” was held in March 1998.  Over 110 people (livestock producers, scientists, educators, agri-business suppliers) attended from throughout the NE.  A publication distributed at the workshop contained the presented papers that responded to these two questions (Krueger and Pionke, 1998a).

Immediately following the workshop, the speakers and coauthors met with Consortium members and guests in a special session to answer a third question, “Of what we do not know, what do we need to know?”  The participants identified 22 needs.  They then selected six short-term priorities (4 research and 2 extension) and two long-term priorities.  Leaders and collaborators were identified for each of the eight priorities.  A supplemental publication was prepared summarizing the selected needs and the initial implementation plans for the short-term and long-term priorities (Krueger and Pionke, 1998b).  These needs have been the basis of competitive grant proposals submitted to the NE Sustainable Agriculture Research and Education program, the Fund for Rural America, and the Initiative for Future Agriculture and Food Systems.

The Consortium also requested that a website on grazing research and education be developed to address the need for timely and effective dissemination of grazing technology to resource persons and producers in the NE.  This effort was initiated by Tim Griffin at the University of Maine with grant support from ARS and in-kind support from the Maine Cooperative Extension.  The URL for the NE Grazing Guide is http://www.umaine.edu/grazingguide.  The website is currently under construction.

